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January 8, 2013

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 8, 2013 IN THE LOBBY CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:03 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Mary Beth Zinn, Russ Matika, Craig Cowper, Phil Lauwers, Susan Rohall, Paul Viar
Member Absent:
Stuart Jason (excused)
Also Present:
Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer (arrived at 5:15 p.m.)

Glenn Wynn, Township Planner


Tim Wood, Building Department Director

                                                Richard Stathakis, Township Supervisor


Ray Purczynski, 51784 Churchill

Tom Plotkowski, 6544 Montgomery

Roy Sims, 6373 Thorneycroft


Stacey Sobetski, 51785 Churchill

Gerald ???, 46520 Schoenherr

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. Cowper mentioned that at last month’s meeting he misspoke himself regarding the cost of the Mound Road Bridge.  The actual cost is $65,900 with a 10% down payment. A post meeting note was made on the minutes to be approved tonight.
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Rohall, to approve the minutes of the December 11, 2012 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

Mr. Cowper mentioned that he was opening this portion of the meeting to include the Monfort Elementary (Montgomery Road Project) discussion.  He asked that we begin with those residents who haven’t yet spoken to the committee.

The following residents spoke against the proposed sidewalk project stating the following reasons:



Sobetski 

· Safety is not a concern with children walking to the school

· Damage or loss to mature trees and aesthetics to lots
· Neighborhood design is without sidewalks, to add sidewalks would negatively impact the aesthetics

· Limited budget can be used more wisely with other important Township projects

· Submitted a petition sheet of neighbors against the proposed sidewalks

Purczynski

· Cost of putting in sidewalks on four houses and not resolving any of the existent traffic issues is a waste of Township money. 

Plotkowski
· If accessibility to the school is the problem he will trim bushes, etc. to keep the children away from the street

The following residents spoke in favor the proposed sidewalk project stating the following reasons:



Simms

· No trees will be affected

· Sidewalk should continue down to Mound Road

Ms. Zinn stated that a decision will not be made tonight with our engineer not in attendance.
Mr. Cowper closed this portion of the meeting to the residents and proceeded to the Old Business section of the meeting.

Mr. ???? lives on the main road located between the Shelby Nursing Facility and the new Trilogy Nursing Facility.  He had a few questions of the Sidewalk Committee.  He questioned on the main roads within Shelby Township, if there are no sidewalks and sewers; and a sidewalk is installed does it automatically come with sewers.  Mr. Cowper answered no.  Mr. ???? asked who is responsible to put in the sewers?  Mr. Cowper stated the Department of Public Works.  

Mr. ???? questioned that when they widened Schoenherr Road why they wouldn’t have put in the sewers at that time.  Mr. Cowper stated he should direct his sewer questions to the DPW Department. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT
Ms. Vaglica had nothing new to update on the current projects as they are all currently in the same phases as last month.

She further mentioned that at the next meeting she will provide a cost estimate to update the sidewalk layer in the G.I.S.  The current layer is approximately five years old.  Once the update is done, any additions to the layer will be included with prepping.  
Ms. Zinn questioned Ms. Vaglica regarding checking the Montgomery Road Project issue with regard to the center of the road.  Ms. Vaglica stated we have the right-of-way.  
Mr. Cowper asked Ms. Vaglica if she would prepare a drawing of this area so that the committee can get a better idea of where the sidewalks would be installed on the properties should we go further with the project.   Ms. Vaglica stated she will email the committee a GIS drawing. 
Mr. Matika mentioned that one resident has concerns that he would be unable to park his truck in the driveway because it would block any proposed sidewalk. 

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn had nothing to report.
OLD BUSINESS
a. Monfort Elementary (Montgomery Road Project)
Mr. Viar questioned the committee if there were residents in attendance tonight who are in favor of the project.  Mr. Cowper stated Mr. Simms.  
Ms. Zinn suggested that we wait until after the spring to reassess when more children are walking to school and determine if it is actually an accessibility issue.

Mr. Cowper mentioned that is the direction he wanted to go.  The only reason it was put on this agenda was to get more direction from the committee.  He is not looking for a motion toward movement of the project but rather just direction.  He will notify the residents when this is placed back on the committee’s agenda.
b. 2013 Master Project List Review To Put Out For Bid Process
Mr. Cowper would like to put the projects on the list out for bid.  He opened the floor for questions to Ms. Vaglica regarding the projects. 

Mr. Viar questioned Ms. Vaglica if we limit those requests for bids to those where we you have the right-of-way and the money.  Ms. Vaglica stated yes.
MOTION by Zinn, seconded by Lauwers, to move the items on the 2013 Project List to the bid process.

Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS

a. Sidewalk Deferral Process

Mr. Wood stated he is seeking the Sidewalk Committee’s support on a Sidewalk Ordinance Amendment pertaining to the deferral process which he has in draft form.  He would like to then take it to the Township Board for final approval.  

Sidewalk deferrals are required under property improvement.  To install sidewalks where no sidewalks previously existed; installation may not make sense due to a variety of reasons under our current ordinance.  The ordinance is set up to defer the installation to sometime in the future.  This gives the Township the opportunity to make that decision at any point.  

He feels the deferral process is effective from his standpoint but it is a burdensome process for the residents. The process has a requirement of title insurance which is costly and time consuming.  He has spoken with the Township attorney, and he believes we can eliminate the title insurance requirement and rely on a signed agreement between the Township and the property owner.  This would be recorded against the property and enables the Township to defer the sidewalk, but later give notice to the property owner requesting them to install the sidewalk.  If the resident fails to do so, then the Township would install the sidewalk and place a lien against the property. 

Removing the title insurance provision does place a small burden on administration who verifies that at the time the agreement is presented that we have the proper owners to sign the agreement.  The Township attorney states that we can require satisfactory proof of ownership prior to executing the agreement.  
A second component to this is the Ordinance has a provision that states when someone is putting in an improvement they are required to put in sidewalks.  If there is not sufficient right-of-way for proper alignment of the sidewalks, the Township can require an easement to be provided.  This section also requires that the easement be provided as part of the approval process.  
Further discussion was held which included the changes outlined in the draft form of the Ordinance which Mr. Wood provided.

Mr. Viar recommended that Mr. Wood give the committee time to review the draft and bring it back to the next meeting for changes, etc.  
b. Macomb Orchard Trail Sidewalk (25 Mile Rd.) Requested By Township Planner Glenn Wynn
Mr. Wynn stated his office is working along with Parks and Recreation and the Macomb Orchard Trail Commission to make some improvements to a trail in a small park that is located on the southeast corner of 25 Mile Road and Shelby Road in front of the Rainbow Shopping Center.    
The purpose of this is to try and make this a destination for people to access the trail.  The park is not very inviting.  A landscape architect has been hired to do a sketch of what can be done there.  Mr. Wynn provided a copy of the sketch for the committee’s review.  
There are two segments of sidewalk.  The area consists of 30’ of sidewalk on 25 Mile Road and 40’ on Shelby Road and each has an area of concrete obstructed by a section of asphalt.  Mr. Youngblood, Parks and Recreation Director obtained a grant through ITC for landscaping at the park.  
Mr. Viar questioned how it got to this condition.  Mr. Wynn stated he did not know. 
He came to the committee tonight to see if these two segments of replacement sidewalks might be considered and added to the Priority List for 2013.  
Mr. Wynn has spoken with the property owner of the shopping center.  He has agreed to take trees down at his site.  He has been very cooperative.  

Mr. Cowper questioned what the cost might be for this area.  Mr. Wynn does not know what the cost would be at this point.  

Ms. Zinn questioned who is in charge of maintaining the trail.  Mr. Wynn stated Macomb Orchard Trail is maintained by Macomb County.  

MOTION by Zinn, seconded by Matika, to add the Macomb Orchard Trail Project to the 2013 Project List. 
Motion carried.
c. Pinkerton 22 Mile Road Project, Requested By Committee Member 
Mr. Cowper stated that he was asked to add this to our agenda by Mr. Lauwers who has been in contact with the property owner.  
Mr. Lauwers mentioned that this site is on our carry-over list.  He would like us to revisit this area and to talk to the homeowner once again.  
Ms. Vaglica questioned if we have the right-of-way.  Mr. Lauwers answered we do not.

Ms. Vaglica asked Mr. Lauwers if the homeowner wanted to be paid for the right-of-way.  Mr. Lauwers stated he believes so.  Mr. Cowper mentioned that he thought that Mr. Schoenherr has worked on gaining this right-of-way in the past.

Mr. Cowper would like Ms. Vaglica to speak with Mr. Schoenherr as to what has been done and exactly where we are at with this site.  

CORRESPONDENCE

Mr. Cowper stated he received a letter from a resident regarding the 25 Mile and Jewell Road area.  He will respond to the resident, and the letter will be received and filed in the Clerk’s Office.  This is the second letter received from this area.  

ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Viar, supported by Lauwers, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:16 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
cn
